DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
JOINT BASE MYER — HENDERSON HALL
204 LEE AVENUE
FORT MYER, VIRGINIA 22211-1199

REPLYTO
ATTENTION OF

IMMH-ZA 19 October 2020

MEMORANDUM FOR Joint Base Myer-Henderson Hall Visitors, Residents, and Tenant
Organizations.

SUBJECT: Joint Base Myer Henderson Hall (JBM-HH) Temporary Policy Memorandum
#2, Cloth Face Coverings

1. REFERENCES.

a. Secretary of Defense Memorandum, Subject: Department of Defense Guidance
on the Use of Cloth Face Coverings, 5 Apr 20.

b. FRAGO 20 to HQDA EXORD 144-20 Army Wide Preparedness and Response to
Coronavirus (COVID-19) QOutbreak, 7 Apr 20.

c. Commanding General, Military District of Washington Memorandum, Subject:
COVID-19 Face Covering Guidance to Garrison Commanders, 8 Apr 20.

2. PURPOSE. This is a revision of the 17 Apr 20 JBM-HH policy of the same name.
The JBM-HH community is committed to preserving the health and well-being of every
individual and will take all prudent actions to mitigate the potential transmission of
COVID-19. These actions will be in careful consideration of all Center for Disease
Control and DOD guidelines regarding the use of face coverings and social distancing in
public spaces.

3. APPLICABILITY. This policy applies to all individuals visiting public spaces on JBM-
HH. Public spaces is defined in paragraph 4 below.

4. POLICY. Effective immediately, all individuals on JBM-HH will wear a cloth face
covering when in a public environment where 6 feet physical distancing cannot be
maintained. A cloth face covering is required at all times, regardless of physical
distancing, in high traffic public facilities on JBM-HH. This includes AAFES Facilities,
Marine Corps Base Exchange, the Child Development Center, Old Post Chapel,
Memorial Chapel, ID Card Facility and the Commissary.

a. The requirement to wear a cloth face covering shall be clearly posted at the
entrance of all high traffic areas by the service provider.
b. For assistance with developing appropriate infection control mitigations and

social distance measures please contact the Installation Safety office by email at:
usarmy.jbmhh.asa.mbx.iso@mail.mil or by phone at (703) 965-0798.

5. The proponent and point-of-contact for this action is the Executive Officer, Joint Base
Myer-Henderson Hall, at telephone (703) 696-5871.

KIMBERLY A. PEEPLES
COL, EN
Commanding



